Focal Letterhead

Exhibit D

[Date]

Dear Valued Focal Customer,

We are pleased to announce that your local carrier, Focal Communications Corporation has entered into an agreement to merge with Corvis Corporation.  As a result of the merger, the services that you currently receive from Focal will be provided by Corvis’ subsidiary, Broadwing Communications.  The merger will be completed and your services will start to be provided under the Broadwing name on or about October 1, 2004.

We are confident that the merger will only strengthen the quality and quantity of services that you receive from Focal today.  Please be assured that Broadwing has taken measures to ensure that this change will occur smoothly and there will be no interruption to the service you currently receive.  You will not be charged any fees as a result of this transaction, and you will receive services under the Broadwing name on substantially the same rates, terms, and conditions under which you currently receive service.  There will be no changes with respect to any of your preferred carrier freezes.


We recognize that you have the right to change providers, subject to the terms and conditions of any term agreements.  We hope, however, that you choose to remain a Broadwing customer and thereby continue to enjoy the same high-quality telecommunications services you currently receive from us.  If you have questions about this notice, please call your account representative or Focal’s customer toll-free number at 1-888-362-2522.

We appreciate your business.











